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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 1  December 2021 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory 
or pursuant to legal matters. 
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Community News 

 
Tambellup Lions Club 

 

Seniors Christmas Lunch 
 

At the Community Pavilion 
Friday 3rd December 2021 

Doors open at 11.30am 
 

Will be setup with tables of 6 if you would like to reserve a 
table please ring  

Jenny Burridge on 0427 803 253 
 

There are 2 lucky door prizes 
 

Donations will be greatly accepted 
 

Reservation books are now out in the Post Office and the 124 
Tambellup Store 

 
 
 

TA Uniting Church 
Sunday 12th December - 

9.30am 
 

Friday 24th December - Xmas 
Eve—7.30pm 

 
Everyone Welcome 
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INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the      
   Tambellup CRC will be held on  
the 13th December from 1.30pm 

Dilley's Electrical Service (8885) 

Will be closed till the end of May 2022 

David is having his shoulder repaired  

David and Lynn Dilley wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas 

and a very prosperous and wonderful 2022 

Reunion Highlight 
One of the real highlights of the reunion was the screening 

of a series of historical films of Tambellup in yesteryear. For 

this we must thank local historical film buff Mr. Geoff 

Hams, who with the financial assistance of Graeme Groves, 

Cam Taylor, Ray Squibb and Justin Taylor had these old 

films converted to usb form to allow greater public viewing. 

The two short films were originally in super 8 form and 

were of a Tambellup show and a TA sports day both         

believed to be in the mid to late 70s and believed to have 

been filmed by Mr. Frank Smith. The Scenes of the 1982 

flood and a TA hotel scene from the mid 80s (film credit   

unknown) were given to Geoff in VHS video form by the 

late Mr. Mark Deely.  These films were a great highlight and 

once again we say thank you to Geoff. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Friday 17 December 2021 commencing at 3.30pm, at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however social 
distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council meeting, 
we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

The November Council meeting provided new and returning Councillors with their second meeting since Local      
Government Elections in October, and a learning experience for all in terms of understanding meeting procedures as 
determined by the Local Government Act 1995. 

A range of matters were considered, including: 

• Adoption of CEO Performance Review Policy and CEO Probation Report – Three Month Period 

• Further consideration of the pending development application by CBH to establish a Rural Industry and Rail 
Siding on Lots 2, 533 and 535 Nardlah Rd, Broomehill.  This application will be determined by a Development 
Assessment Panel. 

• Ordinary Council meeting dates for 2022 were set, as follows: 

• 17 February;   17 March;   21 April;   19 May;   16 June;    21 July;   18 August;   15 September;   20 October;  

• 17 November;   16 December (Friday).  Dates will be uploaded to the Shire’s website. 

• A request from the Broomehill Heritage Group to waive hall hire fees was approved. 

• Awarding of the tender for the Broomehill Townscape Works to Environmental Industries. 

• Awarding of the tender for bitumen supply services for 2021/2022 to Bitutek. 

Minutes of the November Council meeting are available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au.  

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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WORKS 

Toolbrunup Rd:  Works on Toolbrunup Rd to construct and 
seal a 2.5km section from South Pallinup Rd to Tallents Rd 
have commenced with drainage works and verge clearing 
underway at present.  Gravel works will start early in De-
cember, with sealing to be completed in the New Year. Peo-
ple travelling in the area are asked to observe works sign-
age, slow down and drive to the conditions. 
 

Mosquitoes:  The Shire is in the early stages of developing a Mosquito Control plan in conjunction with the Shires of 
Katanning and Gnowangerup which will see fogging of the townsites progressively phased out in favour of baiting of 
mosquito breeding sites.  This is a longer term project, and we will keep the community advised of progress. 
 

Journal St Footpath:  The footpath on Journal St from the Post Office to the Caravan Park is progressing, with Council 
staff completing sections of the concrete path in between other tasks. 
 

Playgrounds:  We are aware there are a number of maintenance requirements with play equipment at playgrounds in 
the Shire.  A playground industry representative has attended and inspected all equipment, and will compile a report 
for actioning by the Shire.  Some items will be a quick fix and easily resolved, however others (potentially including 
equipment replacement) will require Council’s consideration in the next budget. 
 

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM UPDATE 

Broomehill Recreational Complex Accessibility Upgrade:  Site works are complete, concrete paths, stairs and ramps 
have been poured. Progressing well. 

 

Broomehill Townscape Enhancement: The tender for the works has been awarded to Environmental Industries, and it 
is expected onsite works will commence early in the New Year.  Aside from improvements to the streetscape (paving, 
kerbing, plantings, and street furniture) changes are required to be made to the intersection to provide the best        
outcomes for safety and traffic flow to and from the highway. Staff will work with Main Roads in this regard. 

Holland Park Nature Playground:  The contractor will be commencing on site early in December, with completion     
prior to Christmas.  Watch that space! 

Holland Track Interpretive Centre:  The project consultant is progressing the research component of this project, 
which will inform the content of the signage to be developed and installed.  In consultation with the Broomehill        
Heritage Group, it has been determined that the facility will be located adjacent to the Broomehill Museum, and will 
complement the excellent work being achieved by this group.  Contractors have ordered the gazebo, and the design 
process for the signage is underway. 

Water Efficiencies:  As previously reported, the new tank and standpipe have been installed adjacent to the        
Broomehill Town Dam.  A new tank is on order, to be installed behind the Shire Works Depot in Tambellup on Gordon 
St.  A standpipe controller will be installed at this site. 
 

BROOMEHILL OFFICE – TEMPORARY HOURS 

Residents are advised the Broomehill Administration Office will be operating under modified hours until Monday 6 
December 2021, opening Tuesday to Thursday 9.00am – 4.00pm.  The office will be closed on Monday 29 November 
and Friday 3 December.  We apologise for any inconvenience. 

 

At this busy time of the year, wise words from 
Main Roads WA  - ‘Traffic controllers and road 

workers are mothers, fathers, brothers, sisters and 
mates – who deserve to do their job and go home 

safely at the end of the day’. 
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CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR ARRANGEMENTS 

Office Hours: 

The Shire Offices will close at 12 noon on Friday 24 December 2021 and reopen at 9.00am on Tuesday 4 January 2022.  
There will be no Vehicle or Drivers Licensing services available at either office during that period. Patrons of the 
Broomehill Library are encouraged to consider your holiday reading needs and call in early! 

Council’s outside staff will commence their Christmas stand down on Friday 24 December 2021. A “skeleton” crew will 
remain on duty to attend to any matters over the Christmas/New Year period.  
 

Rubbish Collection: 

There will be no change to the kerbside rubbish and recycling collection schedule.  Please note the Waste Transfer    
Stations in Broomehill and Tambellup will be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year’s Day. 
 

Emergency Contacts: 

Any urgent matters during the Christmas and New Year period can be referred to the Manager of Works, Peter Vlahov 
on 0418 955 642, or CEO Chris Jackson  on 0475 253555. 
 

Harvest Ban: 

Harvesting and the carting of grain is banned on Christmas Day.  This does not restrict the movement of vehicles 
across paddocks, however if it is determined that weather conditions on Christmas Day will be hazardous, a Harvest 
and Movement of Vehicles Ban may be imposed.  This will be communicated through usual channels – via text       
message, and the Shire’s Harvest Ban Hotline (phone 9825 1042). 

There are no automatic bans proposed for Boxing Day or New Year’s Day, however conditions will be monitored.  
Please contact the Harvest Ban Hotline for updated information. 
 

THUMBS UP! 

To the organisers of the Tambellup Primary School Reunion held early in November – a successful event by all reports, 
and enjoyed by the many people who returned to Tambellup for the weekend. Well done! 

As this is written, the weather has turned to summer, and we are aware community crops will be harvested in 
Broomehill and Tambellup over coming days and weeks.  Congratulations to all who organise and contribute to the 
cropping programs which ultimately benefit our community. 
 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire related 
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

Councillors and staff at the Shire of Broomehill-

Tambellup wish all residents a Merry Christmas, and a 

safe and prosperous New Year. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Hello, 

 

I’d like to first introduce myself as the new Officer in Charge of Tambellup Police Station. I 
have just transferred from Harvey Police Station on promotion. The last 10 years with WA  
Police has been served in Regional WA including; Harvey, Waroona and Narrogin. With that 
in mind, I am fully aware of the issues that occur in regional towns. 
 

I am very proactive with a keen interest in community policing and disrupting drug networks in 
Regional WA. To assist me in this goal, if you have any information please come and speak with me or contact 
Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000.  
 

Unfortunately, Tambellup Police is losing Senior Constable Robert ADAMCZYK who is leaving us in the very 
near future. I would like to personally thank him for his hard work and dedication to Tambellup. Rob has been 
instrumental in the community building relationships with the youth in order to curb anti-social behaviour. 
 

With the Harvest and Holiday period now upon us, I think it is now timely to remind everyone to please take 
care on our roads. Recently, there has been a huge increase in road movements due to harvest and  tourism in 
our part of the world. These increased movements will inevitably increase the risk of road trauma occurring, so 
once again please take extra care, be patient and consider all road users when making  decisions. As we have 
already seen with two crashes of heavy vehicles associated with the Harvest.  
 

On a final note, if you need to speak with us for any reason please come into the station and have a chat. If we 
are not in call 9854 9800, this will be diverted to Albany Police Station but they will let me know and I can get 
back in touch with you. 
 

Happy Christmas  

 

Sergeant David SWAIN 

Tambellup Police Station 

Update From The Tambellup Police 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Cleaner and Gardener         
required for immediate start! 

The Tambellup CRC is looking for an         
efficient & reliable cleaner and gardener for  

approx. 3 hrs per week. 

Police Clearing Check and Working with 
Children check is essential, 

 your own ABN is preferred. 

Applications to      
 manager@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 For further information please contact the 
CRC on 9825 1177 

POSITIONS VACANT 

 

RATES/FINANCE OFFICER  

(FIXED TERM PARENTAL LEAVE CONTRACT) 

 

PARKS AND GARDENS/GENERAL HAND 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking motivated, enthusiastic, team-oriented people to fill the po-
sitions of Rates/Finance Officer and Parks and Gardens/General Hand. 
 
More information about these positions can be obtained by downloading an application package on the 
Shire’s website at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 
Alternatively please contact the Shire on 9825 3555 - Kay O’Neill, Manager of Finance and Administration 
(Rates/Finance Officer position) or Peter Vlahov, Manager of Works (Parks and Gardens/General Hand 
position) 
  
Applications will be accepted until 4.00pm on Friday 10 December 2021. 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
 
Chris Jackson 
Chief Executive Officer 

 

 
 

Broomehill - Tambellup 

Community Phonebooks 2022 
The Tambellup CRC is updating the community 

phonebooks for the new year. 

PLEASE LET US KNOW - 

If your entry in the last edition is out of date, 

If you are new to town and wish to be included,  

If your community group’s contact information 

needs updating 

 

We need the help of the community to ensure we 

provide up to date information. 

 Call 9825 1177 | email topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP PRIMARY SCHOOL REUNION 

By any measure it’s safe to say that our TPS 1970-2000 reunion was a great success.  

 

Many former students and teachers of the period returned to TA for a wonderful catch-up. 
 

Our school, town and oval precinct all looked fantastic and when combined with excellent weather made for a 

very special weekend 
 

In the end, what really makes it all happen was the people of the Tambellup community.  For this we thank: 

  

 The President and Committee of the Tambellup Community Pavilion Association (TCPA).                  

The TCPA’s funding support was vital in getting the reunion off the ground. 

 Principal, Cindy Veitch and all the staff of our Primary School. The classrooms and grounds (thanks   

Alice) were a picture. Also Mrs. Kayleen Pickett who had the wonderful ideas for the t-shirts and the 

commemorative signing boards.  

 The Administration, Works, and Parks and gardens members of our BHT shire.  Thanks to Pam Hull for 

her assistance with planning, and to Peter Vlahov and crew for the concerted effort to bring our mossies 

under control, and for the stunning presentation of our oval grounds (you could have played billiards on 

it!) and thank you to you too Di. 

 Jen Miller.  The display of photographic and other memorabilia was awesome, as was the production of 

the Reunion Commemorative booklet.   

 Alan Jones, Warren Jeater and Cam Taylor for assisting with the photo displays. 

 Cheryl and Glen Chambers of the Tambellup Agricultural Society.   Cheryl and Glen gave us the key to 

the Ag shed and said go for it! 

 Thalma Nazzari, and Anne-Marie Lockyer of the Tambellup Cornershop Museum and Rebekka Polack 

and Aileen Prout at the Tambellup CRC for opening especially for visitors on the Saturday.  

 Our Tambellup P & C and Tambellup Lions for providing afternoon tea at the school on Saturday and 

for preparing the Sunday breakfast at the pavilion for those who camped overnight. 

 Neal and Winton Nazzari, Russel Herbert, John Cristinelli, Travis Collins, Darren McVilly, Ray Squibb, 

Cam Taylor, Colin Bradshaw and Andrew Bradshaw who formed a great team, in both putting up and 

taking down Gazebo world. 

 Brian Trezona, Paul, Adam and Tinneke Plant (from our TA VFESU) who supervised parking. 

 Martin Sadler, Peter Bradshaw, Steve Merritt, Ian Tonkin, Kim Oliver, Gavin Lamont and David Lee – 

our barbeque crew. 

 Jules Merritt, Jan Sadler, Wendy Bradshaw, Carolyn Tonkin, Kate Oliver, Kim Taylor and Armandeep 

Kaur, who made sure we all ate well. 

 Trevor Prout, Marie and Michael White, Jedd Herbert, Jared White, Nathan Willmott and Tom Kempin 

who ran the bar with great aplomb. 

 Sarah Wilson, Rona Evangelista and Jenny Miller were our welcoming “front of house” at the school. 

 Steve Smith, Rebekka Polack, and Rona Evangelista who were responsible for running our “external 

cash point” at the pavilion. 

 The Tonkin family who brought in their portable light tower for us to use. 

 Rhys Brown, Scott Anderson and Ben Hankinson our discreet campground presence. 



 Topics    December 2021 Page 11 

 

 Andrew Bradshaw our music man. 

 Brenton Stewart for providing electrical 

expertise. 

 Zak Walsh, Tom Mcinerney, and Des 

Simpson of Stirling Ag Supplies for post 

safety plugs. 

 Tom and Denise Bowen for the use of 

their mobile cooler trailer. 

 Plant family for the use of their trailer. 

 Tambellup Golf Club for their portable 

cash till. 

 The class/teacher contacts. Sue      

Cheetham, Libby Farrell, Ray Squibb, 

Kaye Herbert, Geoff Robinson, Tim 

Trevenen, Jennifer Miller, Colin       

Bradshaw, Mick Hilder, Cindy Veitch, 

Crawford Taylor, Larissa Vaillancourt, 

Naomi Witham, Felicity Bradshaw,    

Winton Nazzari, Alicia Roe, Sam Taylor, 

Vicki Smith, Kathryn Collins, Jodi 

Mckinlay, Amanda Kendall, Owen     

Sadler, Ryan Sheridan, Matthew Groves, 

Dion Letter, Kylie Lockyer, Luke     

Simpson, Derek Sadler, Brent Sheridan, 

Jeremy Groves, Rachel Bowman, and 

Susan Hawson. 

 

Thank you again everybody, on we go, down 

the pathway to friendship and learning. 
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Tambellup Volunteer Fire & Emergency Services 
 

Well, the boys were all busy last weekend, so the girls turned out to the Community Market Day to remind everyone 
we are here, and to share some important information in relation to the upcoming fire season – how to keep you and 
yours safe during a bushfire, how you can prepare BEFORE a bushfire emergency, and updates to the bushfire    
warning system.  This year has been another productive year for the Unit, providing response and support to our 
neighbouring brigades and units to a number of nasty vehicle crashes, as well as support to our local bushfire         
brigades where required.  Members meet twice a month for 
training, vehicle and equipment checks and just ‘touching base’ 
to ensure everyone is doing OK.  In terms of response, we are 
limited to an extent by the fact our volunteer members are not 
all located in town and available during the working day, which 
can either delay our response, or result in our inability to       
attend.  We do our best, however, to respond to any incident 
that we are called to. 

 

As with every volunteer driven organisation in our community, 
we would dearly love more active members – so a call out to 
the community – if you have ever considered you would like to 
be more involved in your community, emergency services is a 
worthwhile, fulfilling past time.  And – we are a great bunch – 
just saying J.  There are many roles available within the Unit, 
some are frontline –on the end of a hose or the cutters, but also 
‘behind the frontline’ – administration, promotion, catering, 
station duties and more.  If you would like to find out more 
about how you could be involved, please feel free to contact 
Craig Beacham on 0428 251380 or Pam Hull on 9825 1176. 

 

We wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas and New Year – 
and if you are travelling over the festive period, please aim to 
come home as well! 
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Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

We proudly opened our doors to around 70 visitors over the Tambellup Primary School Reunion week-end.  It was 
great to hear all the chatter in the corridors and rooms as people caught up with friends, read & found photographs of 
relatives and family members. 

 

Congratulations to all the organisers – a very successful week-end by all accounts.  A copy of the Reunion booklet will 
be on display. 

 

The following week we also played host to the Pre-Primary and Year 1 class from Tambellup Primary School when they 
visited for a morning of “Hands on History”.  The children learned how the households worked without electricity and 
participated in making Orange Juice, making butter, cooking pikelets, washing baby clothes and pegging them out to 
dry with dolly pegs.  They were even treated to a tune on the pedal organ which entranced them and a wonderful story 
in the makeshift class-room. 

 

The children were most delightful, showing their good manners and being respectful.  We loved our photograph with 
your autographs and will have it up on display too. 

Back Row:  Mr Prout, Mrs Lockyer, Mrs Prout, Ms Wills, Mrs Nazzari & Mrs Hull 
Front Row:  Alaina, Emily, Ariah, Denver, Dean, Austin, Patrick, Ava & Hugh. 

 
A reminder that there will be no December Busy Bee but find us on Facebook at Corner Shop Museum for further 
dates to continue sorting our collection.  Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas! 
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At the end of 2021, we would like to reflect on another year of service to our Community of 

Tambellup.    

 

We have been privileged to assist the Lockyer, Olden, Herbert & Marsh families in their     

farewells to some of our town’s stalwarts.  We have also continued to assist at Wagin 

Woolarama and to provide Pop-Up Shopping facilities care of Kings Park Fashions with the 

help of the Tambellup St John Sub-Centre and the Tambellup Golf Club. 

 

Our thanks are extended to all those people who have assisted us at our bigger functions and 

all those who attend and assist whenever the need arises.   

 

CWA has completed 91 years of unbroken service in Tambellup which is an extremely good 

effort.  At times, our membership has waned to single numbers and at other times we have 

topped the 20 to 30 members.  Considering the population of our area now compared to the 

heady days of the 1950’s where for 8 years we averaged 76 members every year.  It is a       

tribute to the valued service of the members that we are able to continue our CWA tradition 

in Tambellup even as it evolves into a different form. 

 

Our final gathering for the year was in the form of a Christmas lunch held on  Wednesday, 17 

November 2021 at the CWA Rooms in Henry Street.  A delicious 2 course lunch was provided 

by members & friends and we all enjoyed participating in a “Consumable” Secret Santa.   

Hopefully, everyone got to take something Yummy or useful home that can be consumed and 

enjoyed.  I did spy one member excitedly unwrap a jar of fresh quandong jam and some other 

guests eyeing it off in case it was not preferred.  Unfortunately for the guests, the original      

recipient was delighted in her selection! 

 

So remember, if you would like some company once a month and would like to be involved in 

your community, please mark the 2nd Thursday in February, 2022 as a day to join with us in 

making our 92nd year of CWA service possible. 

 

We wish everyone a very Merry Christmas, and a happy, healthy & prosperous New Year in 

2022. 

     NEXT GET-TOGETHER 

 

Thursday, 10th February 2022 

At 10.00am 

in the Tambellup CWA Rooms, Henry St, Tambellup 
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V L Green Hairdressing would like to wish everyone a happy & safe Christmas/New 
year.  A big thank you to all my clients for your on going     support. 

If your stuck for a Chrissy idea, I have a nice range of HAIRJAMM hair products 
(even vegan friendly!). 

NEW pure Trio hair packs have arrived in salon and Gift  vouchers are also 
available. 

Please ring or message to organise gifts or appointments for the Christmas season. 

PLEASE NOTE that Telstra still has NOT fixed my phone problem so therefore I 
can not send normal texts back! I can receive them but it appears that I can only 
send texts if you have an iPhone with iMessage. 

Hope you have a wonderful Christmas, cheers Vicki Green. 
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CRC Memberships are 

now due 

If you haven’t done so already, pop 

in to the CRC and apply for 2022 

Membership. 

Members get cheaper prices on 

services provided and 1 hr free per 

week of computer/internet usage. 

CONDITIONS OF MEMBERSHIP 

• Membership of the Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
Inc. is open to members of the Tambellup and districts   
community on presentation of identification and             
membership fee: January to December annually. 

• The annual Membership fee entitles the member to attend 
and vote at general meetings. 

• Management Committee of the Tambellup CRC is elected 
from the membership at Annual General Meetings. 

• Membership entitles member to one hour free internet   
access per week per Member in addition to discounted 
rates off selected services. 

• Benefits of Membership (free hour per week computer time, 
  reduced fees etc) are not transferable or cumulative. 
 
Rules and Regulations: 
 
1. To use the Tambellup CRC and its equipment as directed 

by the Coordinator and Staff. 
 
2. To respect other members and users of the Tambellup 

CRC so as not to disadvantage and disturb their use.     
Parents are to supervise their children at all times at 
the Tambellup CRC. 

 
3. No smoking within the Tambellup CRC. Food and drink 

not allowed near books or computer equipment. 
 
4.  Not to display offensive or restricted material on the monitor 

or to print any such material. 
 
5.  Report any anomalies, faults or damage with equipment to 

Staff member on duty. 
 
6. Pay all charges within payment terms of invoice and renew  
 membership prior to its expiry date. 
 
7.  Do not alter settings or interfere with Equipment or Network.  
 Membership will be instantly terminated for any abuse of 

the  Equipment or Network. 
 
8. The Coordinator has the right to withdraw membership  
 privileges for any non-compliance with the outlined        

conditions. 
 
9. Any grievance of these conditions may be made in writing 

to the Chairperson who will investigate. 
 
10.  The Tambellup CRC Management Committee reserves the 

right to alter the Conditions of Membership and withdraw or 
change any of the services and equipment. Notice of such 
change will be via the notice board within the Tambellup 
CRC. 

Application for Membership 
Tambellup CRC 

January 2022 - December 2022 

 Jan 2022 ✓  

Single Adult $25.00  

Family 

(Includes School Attendees up to 17 years) 
$40.00  

Junior 

(School Attendees up to 17) 
$5.00  

Senior 

(Card # _________________________) 
$10.00  

Clubs $15.00  

Donations $_________  

Tambellup CRC 
34 Norrish Street 

Ph: 9825 1177 
tambellup@crc.net.au 

www.tambellupcrc.net.au 
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Fabulous Fakes come to light in Mount Barker. 

 

A group of artists from Albany, Mount Barker, and surrounds, have produced paintings based 
on the work of those considered to be the great masters. The paintings will be exhibited from 
December 13th at Art Chat-
ter Gallery in Mount Barker.  
The fabulous fakers have 
created versions of works 
by Van Gogh, Vermeer, 
Cezanne, Gauguin and       
others. Early Australian     
impressionists such as 
McCubbin, Roberts and 
Streeton will also be         
represented.   

Art Chatter Gallery           
coordinators Barry Mackie 
and Vicki Brown said that 
after seeing some of the 
completed paintings they 
are very excited about 
bringing the artists together 
for the exhibition. 

“The exhibition pays tribute to those 
great artists whose work we have      
always admired” Barry Mackie said. 
“And I know the artists who are in-
volved have loved reproducing their 
iconic paintings”, he said. 

Art Chatter Gallery is part of the 
Strike Me Pink garden and gift centre 
at 4 Langton Road Mount Barker and 
is open from 8:30am to 3:30pm every 
day. 

 

For additional information contact 

Vicki Brown 

0427253052 

vickibrown@westnet.com.au 
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FAREWELL 

TREVOR WALTER PROUT 

& Thank you for your time 

on our GSCFSL Board..... 
Trevor has made an enormous contribution to the  
Tambellup community and was a great unbiased  
supporter of the establishment of the Bendigo Bank  
model of Community Banking when the concept was first proposed for our two communities in 
1998. 

Trevor was nominated to join the Board of Great Southern Community Financial Services Ltd 
in 2003 in the heady development days of our Community Bank.   

Trevor’s service to the Community of Tambellup has been well-documented in other places 
and at other times and we are very privileged to have had him for 18 years as a dedicated  
contributor in all forms to the establishment and success of our Community Bank. His dedication to 
Tambellup and surrounds meant that he brought that same quality to the GSCFSL Board when he 
became a Director, to use the Bank as it was planned, to support the community with funding for 
infrastructure and projects which had wide benefits for all. 

After about 7 years on the Board, the role of Treasurer became vacant and Trevor raised his 
hand to take on this honorarium which as you can imagine, with the increase in compliance and  
governance details has become more and more important.  He has overseen many changes during 
his time on the Board and has always been most capable at “getting things done”. 
Our fondest memories include the comments elicited whenever another staff movement change in 
Head Office was announced.  “They change the Managers up there as often as I change my socks” or 
something along those lines.  Trevor was never a "rubber stamp " Director but rather an astute 
 analyst of proposals and ideas.  Inaugural Director, Adrian Bridge recalls that when Committees 
were being encouraged by Bendigo staff, a well-known Director said that the best Committee he had 
served on consisted of 2 people and worked best when the other person didn't turn up.   I recall  
Trevor saying you can have Committees but if I don't agree with what they put up, I will not vote for 
it.   That integrity and ethics was invaluable as other Directors knew ideas had to stand up 
to rigorous scrutiny.   
 Trevor was very supportive and helpful to our Staff by way of visiting the Bank to clarify  
accounting matters or to assist with any situations that needed Board input.   He even resided in the 
bank for security reasons until certain repairs were carried out.  That is dedication! 

His contribution by serving as a Director and Treasurer has been a most valuable asset to the 
Bank, Board and community and his retirement comes with our best wishes and appreciation from 
those associated with the Bank from its early days until now.  A gentle giant that will be missed from 
the Board, Congratulations and thank you for your efforts, Trevor. 
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Tambellup CRC 
Don’t miss out!! Follow our social 

media pages to keep up to date 

with the workshops and event we 

are   organising in the new year!! 

 

Search - 
www.facebook.com/tambellupCRC 

 

www.instagram.com/tambellupcrc 
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Gillamii Centre 
140 Climie Street 

Cranbrook 6321 
 

Phone - 9826 1234 

Email - admin@gillamii.org.au  

Website - https://www.gillamii.org.au/  
 

OPENING HOURS 

Wed, Thurs & Friday: 9am - 4.30pm 

Mon & Tues: by appointment 



Topics      December 2021 . Page 34 



 Topics    December 2021 Page 35 

 

Harvest, end of school, Christmas 
holidays – it’s a crazy time of the 
year.  So we implore you - take 
care when you are on the road. 

• Turn off your mobile phone     
before driving. 

• Buckle up when travelling in a 
vehicle 

• Adapt your speed to the weather, light, traffic 
and road conditions. 

• Take a break, have a rest and where possible 
swap drivers on long trips. 

• Plan ahead. If you are planning to drink,         
arrange a skipper, organise a taxi or stay      
overnight. 

 

For more information on road safety and what 
you can do visit the RoadWise website 

www.roadwise.asn.au 
 

Our Emergency Services wish one 
and all a safe and happy festive 

season! 

For Sale 
Chamberlaine C6100 Tractor 

Not running 

Also Pederick F.E.L attachments 

Price $4 000 ono 

Garry 0417 184 977 

http://www.roadwise.asn.au
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23 Nov 1921 – Fallen Soldiers’ Memorial at Tambellup      23 Nov 1921 - Fallen Soldiers' Memorial AT TAMBELLUP. - 
Trove (nla.gov.au)  
 

Great Southern Herald (Katanning, WA) – Wednesday 23 November, 1921 

 
Fallen Soldiers Memorial AT TAMBELLUP 

UNVEILING CEREMONY 

On Sunday, November 20, a very large assemblage of people gathered at the site of the Tambellup Fallen 
Soldiers’ Memorial to participate in the Dedication and Unveiling Ceremony.  Apart from the intimate    
sentiment felt by the residents of the entire district in the occasion, which was to mark the tangible record 
of appreciation and sympathy for the services rendered by the men of the district in the great war and their   
sacrifice on behalf of the Empire, additional interest was lent to the ceremony by the presence of the direct 
representative of Great Britain and His Majesty The King in the person of His Excellency the Governor    
(Sir Francis Alexander Newdegate KCMG) who had consented to perform the unveiling ceremony. 

Religious Service 

Punctually at the time appointed, the Governor, accompanied by his Aide, (Captain Fortescue), was         
motored to the site by Mr Herbert Balston, together with Lieut-Col. F Lovegrove AMC and Lieut-Col 
CWH Birt, DSO, the party being met by Mr W J Rourke, Chairman of the Tambellup Road Board, and 
taken to the platform erected alongside the Memorial.  The ceremony commenced with the National       
Anthem, after which the Rev. G E Hipwell as leader, announced the order of service and opened proceed-
ings with prayer, being assisted in the religious observances by the Revs J Craven and Brooks and Ensign 
Fisher.  The Dedication prayer was offered by the Rev. J Craven and the Commemoration of the Fallen by 
Ensign Fisher of the Salvation Army. 

Welcome to the Governor  

At the conclusion of the Dedication Service, the Chairman of the Road Board (Mr W J Rourke), formally 
requested His Excellency the Governor to unveil the Memorial.  In doing so, Mr Rourke voiced the loyal 
pride of the district in having the representative of His Majesty the King present on such an occasion.  
Tambellup as a district was probably not so large, nor as important as many other districts but he would 
give it second place to none in patriotism and love of country.  It was not given to everyone to be able to 
fight for their King and Country but those who had been free to go, had gone, and those who were unable, 
through force of circumstances to actually carry the rifle, had done their best, though behind the lines, by 
working for the men who had gone.  Throughout the war, every personal interest had been put to one side, 
in order to collect money and gather comforts for those who were absent.  He was proud to be able to ask 
the direct representative of the King, for whom they had all striven during the war, to unveil the Memorial 
to those men who had paid the supreme sacrifice at the Call of Duty. 

Governor’s Address 

His Excellency the Governor, Sir Francis Newdegate, who was greeted with warm applause, said he     
keenly felt the honour that had been bestowed upon him in being asked to unveil the Memorial to          
Tambellup’s Fallen Soldiers.  Since he had been in Australia, he had come to more fully realise the sterling 
qualities that went to form the Australian character.  He thought the Memorial that stood before them was 
truly representative of the spirit that imbued, not only those that had fallen, but of every Australian         
pioneer, and all Australians in the wide spaces of the Commonwealth were pioneers to a greater or lesser 
degree.  The rough granite that formed the column was an embodiment of the grit and spirit to endure that 
which was possessed by every Australian.  It was looking upwards as did every Australian, to the better 
things that would be won to, when the present hard fight against nature was turned to victory.  As the      
representative of the King, he had to tell them how greatly His Majesty sympathised with those who had 
suffered bereavement through the war, and with those others, who came back, certainly, but who bore the 
marks of conflict upon their bodies and their minds, and would bear them possibly to the grave.  His     
Majesty’s message to all Australians was one of thankfulness for the noble way they had answered the call 
of the Empire, when the British race was fighting for freedom and liberty, with its back against the wall, 
and to whom was due much of the spirit that brought them through to victory.  Not only, to the men was 
that message sent, but to the women also, who made sacrifices greater even than their men, who willingly 
sent their husbands, sons, lovers, to fight at that mysterious call of race and who worked hard and          
selflessly, to provide comforts for their men in the trenches.  The Memorial that had been erected was 
more than to commemorate the fallen, it was a message and lesson to the children of today and to the fu-

https://trove.nla.gov.au/newspaper/article/146140777?searchTerm=Fallen%20Soldiers%E2%80%99%20Memorial%20at%20Tambellup
https://trove.nla.gov.au/newspaper/article/146140777?searchTerm=Fallen%20Soldiers%E2%80%99%20Memorial%20at%20Tambellup
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ture generations.  He fervently hoped that the children would not be called upon to suffer as had this genera-
tion, but he was certain that IF the call came, they would respond even as their fathers responded.  This Me-
morial, and all such memorials throughout the Commonwealth would serve, should such need ever come 
again, to inspire and uplift that generation to the deeds of the men of Gallipoli and France.  It was thought, 
when the great war ended in victory to the Allies, that an end had come to all wars, but was sad to think so 
little peace existed today in the world.  The unrest, the unpeacefulness, that was everywhere might be the af-
termath of war that would disappear when the nations reverted to peace-time conditions.  He hoped so, and 
looked to the great American Conference being held at the present time, to solve many of the difficulties and 
to dissipate many of the jealousies and distrusts between nation and nation.  Again, on behalf of His Majesty, 
he had to express thanks and sympathy to the people of Tambellup for the sacrifices they had made, and un-
veil the     Memorial in his name. 

As the flag fell from the Memorial, Mr A H Morrell sounded the Last Post, whilst all present stood silent and 
as the notes died away, relatives and friends of the Fallen placed wreaths at the base. 

Wreaths & Floral Tributes 

Wreaths were placed on the memorial by the following:-  Tambellup RSL, Katanning RSL, Dr & Mrs 
Lovegrove, H Balston, Miss C Trathan, Mrs Ellis Henderson, Mrs J A McDonald, Mr & Mrs J Brown, Mrs E 
A Bradshaw, Mrs McNamara, Tambellup State School, Mr & Mrs Robinson, E & G McDonald, Mrs D      
Bessen, EWH Bunce, Mrs E Gmeiner, Mrs A Gmeiner, Mrs C Temby, Mrs Ball, Mrs J R Norrish, Miss E 
Temby, Mrs S Hall, Mrs Crosby, Mrs Parnell Snr, Mrs A E Bradshaw, Mrs Birt, Mrs Stacey, Miss Addie 
Johnson, Mrs T Brown, Mrs A Bessen and Tambellup children. 

Mr A Thomson’s Address 

At the conclusion of the service, Mr A Thomson MLA on behalf of the people of Tambellup District, thanked 
His Excellency the Governor for being present.  He said the Governor was a busy man, and could ill spare two 
days from his official duties to come to Tambellup and the people of the District fully realised his courtesy in 
accepting the invitation to unveil their     
Memorial.  Tambellup had a war record of 
which they were deservedly proud.  It was 
only a small place, and comparatively 
speaking, had a small population from 
which enlistments could be drawn, yet a 
very large proportion of its eligible men had 
offered themselves for service.  Of these, 
109 had gone away and 26 paid the supreme 
sacrifice.  They had reason to be proud of 
the prowess of their soldiers, two had            
returned with the rank of Lieut. Colonel, and 
a DSO with two bars had been awarded to 
Lieut.Colonel CWH Birt, who was present, 
an MC and C. de Guere to Lieutenant JC 
Birt and a Military Medal to Roy Russell, 
both of whom had fallen fighting for their 
country.  They were proud to see the      rep-
resentative of the King amongst them, and 
he desired to thank Sir Francis Newdegate 
on behalf of the district for being present. 

At the conclusion of the ceremony, the      
official guests and the public were            
entertained at afternoon tea in the              
Agricultural Hall, after which the Governor 
and party were taken to see the beauties of 
the Gordon River. 

During his stay in Tambellup, Sir Francis 
Newdegate was the guest of Mr Herbert   
Balston. 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  3 
Lions Seniors 
Xmas Lunch 

4  1 2 

5 
Carols in the 
Bush 

6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 
TA Uniting 
Church 

13 
Interagency 
Meeting 

14 15 16 
Seniors Lunch 

17 18 

19 
BH Community 
Xmas Party 

20 21 
BH Xmas Craft 

22 23 24 25 
Christmas 

Day 

26 
Boxing Day 

27 28 29 30 31 
New Years 

Eve 

 

December Calendar  2021 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

30 31  1 
New Years 

Day 

   

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 
Seniors Lunch 
 

21 22 

23 24 25 26 
Australia 

Day 

27 28 29 

January Calendar  2022 


